Minutes of the Bubwith Parish Council meeting held on Thursday 13 February 2020 in Bubwith Leisure Centre
Present: Sandra Hills (Chairman), Richard Falkingham, Malcolm Henson, Pauline Mackintosh, Richard Moore, Allen Shepherd, Shaun Thompson, John Watkinson
Apologies: Barry Carpus, Carol Hall, Liz Hayes, Mike Suddaby
Clerk: Steve Young, steveyoungclerk@gmail.com Telephone 01757 288234, there were 5 members of public present
Public session
· Review of Christmas events with the Bubwith Elves. All agreed that the display by the Bubwith Elves was a good addition to the Christmas display and thanks were expressed to them, lighting for the snowmen would have improved the display and this will be looked at for Christmas 2020. This will probably involve a new transformer and the Elves have offered to support the cost of this, Clerk to arrange a meeting with the electrician, Richard Moore and Malcolm Henson to look at this new lighting need. Carol Hall had previously volunteered to be the Parish Council liaison with the Elves. A discussion was diaried for the August PC meeting, discussions also to be held regarding what might happen after lights had been switched on
· Under 5s attended to discuss finance, the Parish Council had previously grant aided the group with a proviso that a business plan be submitted. Tracey Edwards and Trish Clegg informed that numbers of children are a major problem and this is apparent in other pre-school groups in the area. The under 5s had stated that at the moment it looked as though they would close either at Easter or the Summer. The Leisure Centre has asked for an increase in rent from £6 to £7.50 per hour (current full price is £9) and the under 5s were asking for help in meeting this cost. Chairman commented that one charity (Leisure Centre) should not have to support another charity (Under 5s) and that if financial support is needed then it should come from the parish via the Parish Council. Results of the current School survey were expected soon and this will inform the future pre school provision for parish children. It was resolved to ask the Under 5s to come to the March meeting with plans to allow them to continue until the summer. Chairman asked if the Leisure Centre could continue the £6 rent until this had been fully discussed. Tracey stated that the group were fundraising ‘like crazy’ to support finances, also that Government funding was very low and that a financial sum had to be kept in reserve to facilitate closure if that had to happen. Tracey offered to present financial needs to the March meeting
· Residents attended from two properties affected by parking problems on Breighton Road from the swimming pool users. They stated that they could not get out of their drives due to parking on the road (using both sides of the road), this was a health and safety issue and accidents may happen. Although pool users had access to on-site parking they tended to park on the road to avoid getting blocked in. The residents asked for Parish Council help, Parish Councillors resolved to write to the property owners and East Riding Council Highways to seek a common sense solution to this ongoing problem. The issues of swim users parking half on the pavement was also noted with the effect of causing obstruction for children’s buggies, disability scooters etc
08/20 Minutes of the previous meeting dated 9/1/2020, these were approved and signed by the Chairman
Declaration of Interest. To record any declarations of pecuniary and non-pecuniary interest by any Member in respect of items on this agenda, Richard Moore, Shaun Thompson non-pecuniary in Leisure Centre matters
09/20 Matters arising
· Christmas events, discussed in the public session
· Bus service update, request for a financial contribution to the Friday and Saturday evening buses to York of £378.87 for the financial year 2020/21 was unanimously approved
· Dog fouling report, many problems still apparent with a large dog on Highfield Road seen as a problem of the owner not picking up. This to be reported to the dog warden
· Allotments report, there are 2 vacant allotments
· Public Rights of Way, ‘floating’ bridge on Annumhills has been reported
· Bubwith Leisure Centre, the Parish Council has supported the ERYC Chairman’s Award nomination by LEADER ie one of the major grant bodies. Shaun Thompson reported that the youth cricket team has folded, the refurbished hall has led to many new bookings. Richard Moore reported that grant applications had so far been turned down and a new approach of applying to many bodies for smaller amounts each was being planned. Information on the Just Giving website to be included in the newsletter
· Breighton Airfield issues with flying over housing has improved greatly
· Newsletter layout, Liz Hayes and Barry Carpus have worked on a new layout which was well received. This will be worked up before the next meeting, ideas for a name to be considered at the March meeting
· Meeting room venue, it was agreed to a trial meeting in the lounge in April
· Community Led Housing, Rick Braithwaite will be working on generating interest over the next few weeks
· Bubwith School listening event, Clerk reported from attendance at the event that 52 children from the school catchment area were going to school elsewhere and the survey/listening event is examining what pre school support should be offered to parish parents. Clerk has spoken to a childminder who would like to be involved in future discussions when the Parish Council brokers a meeting between interested parties
10/20 Planning applications
19/03837 Erection of dog kennels for day care and a straw barn and construction of a menage at The Stables Breighton Airfield Sand Lane for Mr R Schofield, supported
20/00051/VAR Variation of condition 9 (approved plans) of planning permission 19/03457/PLF for the erection of two dwellings with associated access and landscaping and demolition of existing dwelling once plot one is built and replace with plot two at Grassdale Clay Lane Breighton for Mr Russell Paul Cullingworth, supported
11/20 Planning decision as advised by the East Riding of Yorkshire Council
19/04105/PLF Erection of two storey building consisting of domestic garage, store and carport for existing property and 2 holiday let units following demolition of existing garage and construction of new vehicular access and installation of wrought iron gates (Revised scheme of 19/01534/PLF) at 95 Breighton Road Bubwith for Mr & Mrs Keith Bickerdike, granted
It was noted that Tree Preservation Order Bubwith No 5 has been confirmed

12/20 Accounts, balances £10,844.62 current, £1,544.11 saver (includes £1,015.76 reserve for website, £500 general reserve, £100.00 reserve for defib consumables, £200 reserve for election, £1,553.57 Community Led Housing surplus) 
Cheque confirmed £183.90 Barry Carpus reimbursement for Microsoft Office package, DDs confirmed to Grenke for copier £120.00, £7.42 and £106.80
Cheques approved, £495.08 SJ Young Clerk (including £30 newsletter delivery, £20.00 Bus shelter cleaning, £7.32 postage, £110.88 reimbursement for A4 paper), £106.73 M Whitworth litter picker, £117.28 Peter Wiles painting of chains on Chain Bar Green (£80.08 salary £37.20 materials), £432.00 Litemania Christmas lights
13/20 Reports
· Malcolm Henson reported the new name for the housing development behind the joiner’s workshop on Main Street

· John Watkinson reported a hedge in Breighton that is overgrowing the road
14/20 Correspondence, nil
The next meeting of Bubwith Parish Council will be held at 7.30pm on Thursday 12 March 2020 in Bubwith Leisure Centre
